The Woodbridge Fire Department graduated their Fourth Junior Fire Academy class on July 23, 2021. The program started in 2018 for township residents entering grades 6, 7, and 8. The academy is a week long and covers numerous topics of emergency services. On the first day of the academy, the recruits learned about the equipment that the fire department carries and the services they provide. On the second day, they took a tour of the Middlesex County Fire Academy (where the fire department trains), to see the training needed to be a firefighter. While at the academy, they visited with the Middlesex County Hazardous Materials Unit. Here they learned about different chemicals that the fire fighters may encounter, and how to identify and properly handle them. They also stopped at the Middlesex County Office of Emergency Management, and learned how the county helps the local towns during large- scale emergencies. They ended their tour of the academy with a vehicle fire demonstration and the maze, where they are in a large, dark maze and have to navigate through different obstacles using Thermal Imaging Cameras. The third day of the academy consisted of the recruits learning adult, child, and infant CPR from fire department personnel who are certified instructors through the American Heart Association. While learning how to recognize a cardiac emergency, the recruits also learned how to care for someone who is choking and the use of an AED. Upon completion of the course, the recruits were then certified in CPR for two years through the American Heart Association. On the fourth day, the Fire Department (along with the Police Department) went to Newark Airport and took a tour of the Port Authority Police. There they saw the airport fire equipment and learned what happens when there is an emergency at the airport. Day Five the recruits attend a class given by Elizabethtown Gas Company. The class taught the recruits what to do during a gas emergency. The gas company also showed the recruits their combustion chamber, which demonstrated what mixture of gas is needed for a fire to ignite. Day Five also consisted of recruits learning the different classes of fire and how to use a fire extinguisher. The students then had an opportunity to use a real fire extinguisher. Each day of the academy also had some form of exercise (ranging from a slow run to jumping jacks), and most exercise sessions ended with a game of basketball. Of course, you couldn’t end a week- long fire academy without a ride around town in the fire engine!

Since the academy started, the department has graduated approximately thirty recruits. The academy is credited for three of its recruits joining Fire Explorer programs throughout the township. Additionally, one recruit is credited for using a fire extinguisher to extinguish a fire in his home, using the skills he learned in the academy.
If you know a township resident entering grades 6-8, and would like more information about the 2022 Junior Fire Academy, please contact the Woodbridge Fire Department at (732) 602-6040.
If you are 18 or older and interested in becoming a volunteer firefighter, please stop by your local fire department for an application.
